Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – July 20, 2017 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Georgie Nugent, (Acting Chair), Dave Stackrow, Corey Bixby, Jayme Lahut, 

Denise Figueroa, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson,

Rick Vines, Thomas Guggisberg, Fred Gilliam, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Jonathan Scherzer,
Ross Farrell, Mark Wos, Kathy Colbert 
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

Washington/Western BRT Resolution for Small Starts Application – Chris Desany
Chris Desany reviewed the status of the Washington/Western BRT project.  This project calls for service between Downtown Albany and Crossgates Mall, along Washington and Western Avenues in Albany and Guilderland. The route is 8 miles long, includes 16 stations and will operate 7 seven days a week. System improvements include a transit center at Crossgates Mall (currently CDTA’s second busiest stop), an exclusive busway between the Harriman Office Campus and the University at Albany, queue jump lanes, and transit signal priority.

A Conceptual Design Study concluded that Bus Rapid Transit will be a cost-effective investment in the  corridor. A Simplified Alternatives Analysis was adopted by the Board in 2013, which developed the preferred routing, station locations, and service plan.  In 2014, the Capital District Transportation Committee Policy Board endorsed the Locally Preferred Alternative, and the project was subsequently accepted by the Federal Transit Administration (FTA) into project development.

We are advancing project development through FTA’s Small Starts program. Small Starts is specifically designed for BRTs. The next step in the process is to complete a project rating application (due to the FTA in September). This application consists of detailed project information, a project justification, and a financial plan.  A resolution by the Board of Directors stating its support for the project is also required for the package. 

The Committee recommends that the Board adopt a resolution to support the progression of the Washington/Western Bus Rapid Transit project through the FTA’s Small Starts program. The Committee also recommends​ that the resolution directs the CEO and staff to submit a Project Rating Package to the FTA in September 2017.
Administrative Discussion Items

Customer Research Program Update - Jonathan Scherzer
Jonathan Scherzer presented a summary of the updated Monthly On Board Reporting Evaluation Survey program for regular route customers. The surveys cover 30 metrics and provide CDTA with necessary market demographic and planning information. Highlights from the most recent issue included  more than 90% of customers are “satisfied” with CDTA service, roughly 70% of trips are taking customers to and from work, while 20% of customers now ride as part of our Universal Access program. 
About six months ago, we added an on-line method for information to be gathered, moving to a monthly survey of our customers, which builds to an annual report.
The report provides a profile of customers and highlights their rankings of several categories.

Information from the surveys is used to enhance our decision making process. 

For the Good of the Order

None
Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be at noon on Thursday, September 21, 2017 at 110 Watervliet Avenue.

Respectfully submitted by Carm Basile 

_______________________________________
